Minutes of the Friday, June 18, 2021Quarterly Meeting of the District of Powers Lake
The meeting was called to order at 5:03 p.m. followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call:
Judy Jooss, Dave Anstett, Neal Kuhn, Bob Stoll, and Jim Michels were present. 

The first item of business was to replace Brooke Jensen who resigned. Normal procedure is the chairperson’s prerogative to appoint. Neal also would like to have a vote to show consensus. Neal nominated Ken Vesely. Ken has been working behind the scenes helping Neal keep the website up to date so he is already actively engaged. Neal feels Ken would be a great addition to the board. Neal then invited Ken to introduce himself.
Ken has been a resident for 24 years and has 3 sons. They spend a great deal of time boating on the lake. He intends to spend even more time here in the future. He also has a home in Crystal Lake and his sons are almost all finished with college. He looks forward to this increased involvement.
Neal made a motion to approve Ken Vesely to replace Brooke Jensen. Dave Anstett seconded. Motion approved by a voice vote. Ken then joined the board at a table.

Approval of April 9th, 2021 and May 4, 2021Minutes:
Judy made a motion to approve the minutes. Jim seconded. Motion approved.

Municipalities:
Town of Randall Bob announced the Town of Randall {TOR} has entered a combined municipal court with Twin Lakes {TL}. The court volume had dropped and it made sense to try and eliminate some redundancies. This joint court also afforded the opportunity to integrate into the TL police dispatch system. In the past, Powers Lake had horrible 2 way radio reception with police and fire. Patrol boats were forced to use their cell phones to call into county dispatch to indicate activities. Now, TOR will have direct contact with the TL police which will make it easier to handle if there is an arrest or transport needed on the lake.
Some resources of the personnel will also be shared. Patrol officers can be utilized on either lake. The first year of this arrangement will be a trial run. The cost in some areas for Randall will go down because they will share a service to call in to run boat registrations or check driver’s licenses. The cost was $15 per month per officer as a base fee and each communication was a separate fee. Now under this agreement TOR will share services at a reduced rate with TL. Each municipality will keep track of their own water patrol officer’s hours. 
Also, at the last TOR board meeting, a citizen brought up an issue that seems to recur every 5 or 6 years. This person wanted the TOR to consider all golf carts to be able to drive around the Knolls subdivision. In the past, the board has not been supportive of that. In FL, municipalities have registration of the carts, license plates and ways to identify the cart. Here, the carts disappear between yards when someone wants to stop them. Even if they are able to track the cart, identification of who was driving is difficult.


Treasurer's Report TBD
As of 6/17/2021:
$ 42,784.18 = Actual income to date
$  5,994.15 = Actual expenses to date
$ 36,790.03 = Current cash balance
$ 85,443.88 = Wetland Funds
Neal made a motion to accept the approved expenses through October, 2020, Bob seconded. Motion carried.
Dave will do the other two $5,000 transfers now for AIS-BCS and wetlands.



Watershed Management
Lake Level
The graph is posted on the website and indicates that at the end of last year’s levels, the lake level was just below .80 which is right where the first measurement was this year. Very little water is flowing through the channel. There is no water flowing out of the lake. This year, the measurement started on 4/16/2021. Since we have been measuring levels, the lake has been as low as .40.
The RTB dealt with a beaver issue in the wetlands north of the lake. The Town had a call reporting water backing up north of the lake in the wetlands. The enforcement officer went in there and found a large beaver dam blocking all the water going into the box culvert and into the lake. The Town discussed the issue with the property owner and was able to have someone burrow under the dam to let the water flow through again. The beaver were then trapped and removed. The problem should be solved. The dam appeared to have been there for quite awhile. Once opened up, the water flowed through rapidly and washed out a lot of the silt that had built up and was holding water back. Town will keep an eye on it now that the beavers have been removed.
Aquatic Plant Management
4 acres on Powers Lake were treated the first week in May for approximately $7,000.
Water Testing
Mark Halvey will continue testing the beach and inlet area June, July and August.
Fish Stocking
Dave again contacted Travis Motel, the new DNR Fisheries Biologist. They had a long conversation and Travis recommended that we not put Northern into the lake this year.  The reason is that there is a lot of  small Northern and some have stunted growth. Travis agreed that the DNR will stock Northern next year. We have a lot of 12-14” Northern with big heads and skinny bodies that are not thriving. The Northern we stocked 3 years ago were 10-12” and now Dave caught one that was 29” after the 3 years. The lake has plenty of bait fish. It is just a matter of getting a balance right.
The fishing pressure on Powers Lake is very high but you can still go out there and catch fish. Travis talked about doing an experiment with small mouth bass. Keystone Hatchery’s price was high. There is a history of small mouth bass being put into the lake 15 years ago from Sportsmen’s Club and the small ones now have spawned. The Gollon Hatchery in Dodgeville price was about 1/3 less expensive than Keystone’s price so we are hoping we can get some from them. Hatcheries are having a hard time with the drought. Small mouth is a good predator and keeps the small fish in check, highly sought after for fisherman and easier to catch. They also respond well to catch and release. Northern, if caught, almost always kill themselves during release due to their aggressive nature. Small mouth bass are easier to release. Those would be stocked earlier than we normally do so they can establish in the fall a little better for their home range and feeding. In the later release in colder water, they just sit there and go to over winter. Price given was for 10,000 4-6” fish. Dave thinks Sportsmen’s club will donate again this year. He will follow up $1,000 funding from the Sportsman’s Club since no meetings due to Covid 19. 
Other Business:
Website
Neal thanked Ken for his efforts in getting it up to date.
Boat Ramp Signage
Neal updated information regarding meetings working with the RTB. The whole project started due to concern over AIS and the Clean Boats Clean Waters program. It was decided to update signage at the launches in the area due to Lou spearheading research into the CD3 cleaning stations. A mobile unit CD3 is being utilized between 5 launches on Lake Geneva and it should be interesting to see how it was used and what the response was. Signage will be a two stage project. Bob and Neal feel in order to obtain maximum collaboration the best approach would be to bring the 2 boards together in a Special Session focusing specifically on the content. Date TBD. 
DNR and Knolls Ramp
Jim passed out boating regulations and the Common Sense flier at the DNR ramp over Memorial Day. He said it was well received by the fisher folk who especially liked the map of the lake.


2021 Budget Discussion
The 2021 budget was $55,450
The APM amount was raised to $7,500. Lake Consultants was decreased to $1,500.
Jim will contact Karen Reddin to see what her needs are for the Adopt A Lake program.
Neal will contact USGS to identify our contact and gather information about results reporting of the project.
The 2022 budget is $52,950.00 with a tax levy of $31,950.00.



Annual Meeting:
The next meeting is scheduled for Friday, August 6th, 2021 at 7 p.m. 
The meetings are open to the public at the Randall Town Hall, 34530 Bassett Road, Bassett, WI.
 Lou Manfredini and Ken Vesely are up for election this year and will be running. 

Adjournment: 
Dave made a motion to adjourn, Jim seconded. Motion passed. Meeting was adjourned at 6:30 p.m.



